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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  
 6223 3415 

    NEXT SHPA MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 

held on Wednesday 13th June, 
2007 at 8.00 pm in The South 
Hobart Community Centre, 42 D’Arcy 

Street, South Hobart.  All residents 

are welcome to attend, especially 

those new to the suburb. 
 

BONFIRE NIGHT 2007 
Well, another Bonfire Night has 

been and gone.  Over the past 16 

years there have been 14 Bonfire 

Nights and fortunately only one was 

rain-dampened.     Saturday morning 

of 19th May dawned wet and misty 

and we were worried another wash 

out was imminent.  However, it 

cleared to a fine and sunny day, and 

what a wonderful display of 

fireworks we had.  Over 1900 people 

came, many armed with tarpaulins, 

rugs, thermos and pizzas, which we, 

on the gate, drooled over, as the 

aroma from the pizzas made all of us 

feel very hungry.  However, that did 

not deter the South Hobart Primary 

School P & F from having a very busy 

night on their stall selling sizzling 

sausages and hamburgers, and Lan 
Hoang with a constant queue to his 

stall selling hot dogs and, the 

favourite of many children, chips.  

Thanks must go to the band Daedo & 
t he  B l ue  M osq u i toe s ,  w ho 

entertained most professionally at 

the start of the evening, the SES 

who were there in case of accident, 

and the Mount Nelson Rural Firies 

who built that ‘gigantuous’ bonfire 

which kept every one warm, although 

our deputy Lord Mayor, Eva Ruzicka, 

did have a little trouble lighting it.  

The Lord Mayor Ald Rob Valentine, 

as usual, attended and started the 

night off in fine form with Eva 

drawing the lucky gate prizes 

throughout the night.  Bright Star 
Fireworks treated us to a marvellous 

display of fireworks and from the 

Ooohs and Aahs much appreciated by 

everyone.   Some fireworks were so 

bright they silhouetted those lucky 

people in Hillborough Road who 

watched the entire display from 

their balconies.   Thanks also to 

Cascade Brewery, who, once again, 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
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South Hobart 

 

Postal Address: PO Box 7 South Hobart 
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LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store 

 

Whole foods/bulk food 

Herbal medicine 

Naturopathy 

Iridology 

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki 

Homeopathy 

Reflexology 

Psychotherapy   

 

Open:  Mon-Fri 9 am- 6 pm 

          Saturday 10 am– 3 pm 

358 Macquarie Street  

 6223 7388 

  

Island Produce  
Fudge at special prices 

from the 

Female Factory  
   Historic Site 
Open: Mon-Fri 
Shop 9am–4pm 
Tours 9.30am 
Groups by arrangement 
16 Degraves St 
6223 1559 

www.femalefactory.com.au 

 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order 

 Under new management  

Simon        Open 7 days       Joanne 
 

362 Macquarie Street 
South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

HOUSE o f  CARDS 

Bridge with a difference 

¶ Friendly & social atmosphere 

¶ Comfortable environment 

¶ Congenial competitions 

¶ Exercise your mind  

¶ Learn to play/improve 

¶ Tuition at all levels 

¶ Books/cards etc for sale  

Linda    

0412 814 282 
2 Cascade Road 

 

 
SOUTH HOBART PRIMARY SCHOOL 
59 Anglesea Street South Hobart 7004 

 

Featuring the South Hobart Walking Bus  

Enrolments 6223 6040 

On Site Childcare 
 for 2 - 6 year olds 

8 am - 6 pm & out-of-hours 

(   Lady Gowrie 6230 6800 

Flathead  a small, neighbourhood 

fish cafe serving great quality fish 

dishes in a friendly atmosphere.  
 

The associated fishmongers sells 

fresh fish, prepared fish dishes 

and accompaniments.  

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  

lent us their paddock and mowed the 

grass, and to all the South Hobart 

businesses, who so kindly made lucky 

gate prizes available.  Special thanks 

go to Flathead Fish Restaurant, 

Kevin Morgan Pharmacy, Live Life 

Health Store, Lustre Hair Care 

Salon, Macquarie Food Store, 

Magnolia Café, Mondos Pizza House, 

South Hobart Butchery and The 

Salad Bowl.  Thanks to the 

businesses who kindly put up posters 

advertising the Bonfire Night, and a 

big thank you to Wayne at the South 

Hobart Post Office who takes on the 

task of selling our early bird tickets.  

Thanks, too, to those folk who 

helped on the day, many were 

friends of the organisers who came 

from Howrah, Kingston and Moonah 

to help us in South Hobart as this 

year it was harder than ever to 

enlist help from the South Hobart 

Community.  A big thank you must go 

to two hard working members of our 

Progress Association, David Halse-

Rogers and Stan Mather who along 

with Rosemary Sandford were the 

people who made it all happen.   This 

could well be the last Fireworks 

Night.  With Stan in his mid 

seventies, it is time younger people 

became involved.   So, how about it, 

South Hobart?  There must be some 

folk out there with the energy and 

enthusiasm to run the next Bonfire 

Night.  David and Stan will be happy 

to assist and make the change over 

to new people as easy as possible. If 

you can help, please ring David on 

6223 3149.  Last, but not least, a big 

thank you to the Hobart City Council,  
who have supported us with a grant 

over many years, and all of you who 

attended to make this 14th Bonfire 

Night such a great event. 
 

SOUTH HOBART BUSHCARE 
The South Hobart Bushcare Group, 

in conjunction with the Hobart City 
Council, has applied to the 

Bibiani 
Studio & Gallery 
www.bibiani.com 

 * gallery *  papers   

* handmade books * cards 

* classes * art supplies 

In the beautiful gardens of 
 All Saints’ Church,  

339 Macquarie St. 
Tel/fax: 6239 1426 

  South Hobart Progress Association Inc.  
President:  Kevin Wilson          (Incorporating Cascades Progress Association)      Secretary:  David Halse Rogers 

Founded 1922 

PO Box 200 South Hobart Tasmania 7004  

 +61 3 6223 3149 

http://www.shpa -inc.org.au  
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ABN  65 850 310 318 



Painter  
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002  

mobile 0438 124 229 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council  

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 

62391317 or 0407391317 
Fax: 62391738 or e-mail 

eva@ruzicka.id.au 
 

 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 

SOUTH HOBART 

PHARMACY 
Cnr. Macquarie & Elboden Streets 

Kevin Morgan  Pharmacist 

6223 5203 
Free Local Delivery 

  Monday - Friday  9 am  -  6 pm. 

             Saturday          9 am  - 12 pm. 
KODAK PHOTO PROCESSING 

For Hire: Crutches, Asthma Pumps 
Steam Vaporisers, Infra red lamps 
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SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ piano 

¶ singing 

 

6231 1466 

214  Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

CEMENT RENDERING  

Exterior Textured 
Finishes  

Free 
Quotes  

 

   6273 0555  

       0407 845 058  
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cottage in 1859 and Ann died there 

in 1863.  All but the first of their 

nine grandchildren were born there 

(to their daughter, Catherine, & 

Robert Jeffrey), including the 

present owner’s great-grandfather, 

William.  A census indicates that, at 

one time, nine convicts also lived at 

the address - in the harness-making 

workshop at the rear of the 

cottage.  Ann Grady was in the 

Female Factory a couple of times 

after her arrival in Hobart in 1831 

until receiving her ticket of leave 

10 years later.  The current owner 

is anxious to discover how Ann 

could have bought the property and 

to learn any other details about the 

house or its occupants.  
 

CASCADE VISITORS CENTRE 

OPEN DAY 
Sunday 17th June, 2007 

11:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Fun for All the Family 
Face Painting           Bouncy Castle 

Music                       Performances 

Fashion Show                Giveaways 

Free Tastings         Brewery Tours 

Heritage Gardens   Treasure Hunts  

Double Decker Bus Tours        BBQ 

Family Price $15 
 plus free show bag worth $20 

140 Cascade Road (opp. Brewery) 

6224 1117 
 

LOST PROPERTY ð BONFIRE 

NIGHT 
As usual, we have a number of items 

just wanting to find their owners.  

A variety of beanies, many odd 

gloves and a very pretty child’s 

hooded jacket have been found.  If 

you are missing any of the above, 

please ring Stan Mather on 6223 

6716. 

Commonwealth Environment Fund for 

$81,310 to rehabilitate the area of 

bush between the Huon Road and 

the Wellesley Soccer Ground.  The 

aim is to rid the hillside of gorse, 

blackberries and other weeds, 

prevent further tunnel erosion, and 

revegetate the slope.  The Group is 

actively enhancing Wellesley Park 

and creating a lovely, natural area in 

South Hobart.  We meet at 10:00 

am on the third Sunday of each 

month at the Ingram Street 

entrance to Wellesley Park.  All are 

very welcome to come along and join 

in for an hour to two. 
 

SCULPTURE TRAIL  

HOBART RIVULET 
The Association has been actively 

investigating the possibilities of 

extending the Biennial Sculpture 

Trail of the Mountain Festival, and 

initiating a permanent sculpture trail 

along the Hobart Rivulet Linear Park.  

Carinda Rue from the Environment 

Division of the Department of 

Tourism, Arts & the Environment, is 

interested in the possibility of 

creating a Welcome Walk along the 

Rivulet.  At the next meeting of the 

Association on Wednesday 13th 

June, 2007, Carinda, together with 

Chris Cooper, Co-ordinator of the 

Mountain Festival, will present some 

of their ideas.  Please come along 

and have your say.  The Association 

has already committed to assist the 

2008 Sculpture Trail financially, and 

believes such exciting initiatives will 

greatly enhance our suburb. 
 

NOTES ON OUR 

STREETSCAPE WINNER 
243 Macquarie Street 

This colonial gem appears to have 

been built for Esh Lovell on his 

retirement as Commandant of the 

Female Factory.  The cottage was 

sold to Ann Grady in 1847. In 1852 

the title was granted to her son-in-

law, Robert Alexander Jeffrey, a 

Tasmanian-born son of free settlers.  

Ann Grady’s husband, Bernard, a 

saddler & harness-maker, died in the 

 

EFFICIENT PLUMBING 
 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   

 

Mobile  0417  327  969 
8 Congress Street South Hobart 

6224 0688 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 

Dr. Holly Donohoo 
Veterinary Surgeons 
330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 
Pick up Service Available 

     Is this you?  

Stressed, sore, tired?  
Aching muscles? Tight 

neck and shoulders?  

Tension Headaches?  
Lower back pain ?  

Sleep difficulties?  

Massage can help  

  Body Rejuvenators  
  

Relaxation and Remedial Massage  
 

 Russell  0407 231 947  

  Pip  0418 962 662  
  

Personal fitness training also available  

Complimentary first session 

Present this voucher for Devonshire Tea at 

$5.50 

Serving daily morning tea, lunch 

and afternoon tea. 

Come and enjoy the magnificent 

Woodstock gardens 

Open  

MonñFri 9.00amñ4.00pm 
SatñSun 11.00amñ4.00pm 

Bookings Welcome 

 

 

 

Hair  and beauty   
 

Jo Palmer 
 

 6224 3038 
333 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 

SOUTH HOBART NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Next meeting of South Hobart Neighbourhood Watch will 
be advised.  Contact Otto Bitterman on 6223 1465. 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   produced and 

published on a voluntary basis solely as a community 

service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to ensure that 

the information contained therein is accurate, no war-

ranty as to such accuracy can be given and any reader 

who wishes to rely on such information for any purpose 

whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 


